Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

Sent: Tuesday, December 08, 2015 12:53 PM

To: ‘Dennis Dettloff'

Cc: Walter T. Sprague (wsprague@unitedpacific.com); ed.c.ralston@p66.com; Sandy Hayes;
Roe, Dilan, Env. Health

Subject: Fuel leak case RO219 and GeoTracker Global ID T0600101476- UNOCAL #5043, 449

Hegenberger Rd., Oakland

Dennis,

Thank you for the follow up message regarding the project schedule. As we discussed earlier today, the following
recently denied GeoTracker submittals have been received: GEO_RPT, GEO_MAP and EDF, all for the soil investigation
for off-site soil bores SB-11 and SB-12.

The EDF associated with the WC (1, 2, & 3) and SB (16, 17, & 18) soil bores for the on-site investigation will remain
denied pending the submittal of the Remedial Action Report. This EDF does not need to be resubmitted. I'll revise the
submittal date for the Remedial Action Report pending receipt of the permit moratorium information from Paradiso
Mechanical Inc.

Regards,
Keith Nowell

From: Dennis Dettloff [mailto:Dennis.Dettloff@anteagroup.com]

Sent: Tuesday, December 08, 2015 12:05 PM

To: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health <Keith.Nowell@acgov.org>; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health <Dilan.Roe@acgov.org>

Cc: Walter T. Sprague (wsprague@unitedpacific.com) <wsprague@ unitedpacific.com>; ed.c.ralston@p66.com; Sandy
Hayes <Sandy.Hayes@anteagroup.com>

Subject: Fuel leak case RO219 - 449 Hegenberger Rd., Oakland

Keith:

Thank you for taking the time to speak with me this morning. As you and | discussed, the excavation at this site has
been postponed until April due to a moratorium that the City of Oakland has placed on excavation work. | have
contacted the contractor, Paradiso Mechanical, Inc. who is going to be doing this work and pulled the permits, and |
have requested that they send to you the information from the City of Oakland indicating the moratorium for this
work. If you don’t hear from Paul Paradiso in the next few days, let me know, and | will contact him again.

Also as we discussed, the report that includes the data from borings WC-1 through WC-3 and SB-16 through SB-18,
which were advanced in preparation for the upcoming excavation work, will be submitted as soon as the excavations
have been completed.

Please approve the Site Investigation Report and the Geomap in GeoTracker as we discussed. As | indicated, even
though this work (SB-11 and SB-12) was completed at the same time, to save costs, this work is separate from the
borings discussed above.

Don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Best Regards,



Dennis S. Dettloff, P.G.|Senior Project Manager| Antea Group
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